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Hello, everyone! 
 

*** 
As you may recall, in January, I announced I would retire at the end of the 
calendar year. 
 
The CSU Board of Trustees is conducting the search for Cal Poly Pomona’s sixth 
president. 
 
This morning, the campus community participated in an open forum with the 
Search Committee.  
 
It was opportunity to learn more about the search process. Participants were also 
able to provide input on the position, the needs of the campus, and more.  
 
If you missed the meeting, you can watch an archived video, which will be 
provided by MediaVision in the coming days. 
 

*** 
 
If you heard a lot of commotion on campus last Friday, that’s because more than 
800 elementary school children were on campus.  
 
They took part in our annual Robot Rally -- the College of Engineering’s premier 
outreach event. 
 
The students have been designing and building robot warriors for six months. 
They had a blast while learning about science and engineering. 
 



Congratulations to Dr. Jawa of mechanical engineering and the rest of the College 
of Engineering team for a job well done.  
 

*** 
On Tuesday, the College of Education & Integrative Studies is helping students 
from six local schools learn about science, math and technology by building 
robots.  

The students will get to show off their work on Tuesday during the Robot Expo at 
the Fairplex. 

*** 
In other news, a group of landscape architecture students is proving once again 
that a Cal Poly Pomona education comes with real world experience. They are 
also a positive influence in our local communities.  
 
James Becerra asked the students to design a new courtyard and entrance for a 
center that provides services to the homeless people of Hollywood, and they 
delivered! Last week, the students presented their visions to the center’s board of 
directors, which now has the option of making one design become reality. 
 

*** 
Our student athletes also have a lot to be proud of.  
 
After competing in the CCAA Championships this past weekend in Stockton, the 
Cal Poly Pomona baseball team will enter the NCAA postseason with a game 
against California Baptist on Thursday.  
 
Our Bronco team includes 10 All-Conference honorees with league MVP David 
Armendariz leading the way.  
 
Our track and field team put in impressive performances at this weekend’s Oxy 
Invite. 
 



They were led by the men’s 4x100 relay team, which placed first, running the 4th 
best time in Cal Poly Pomona history. The team’s time also ranks 16th nationally.  
 
We’ll find out tomorrow morning who will join pole vaulters Justin Ellerbee and 
Austin Allen at the NCAA Division II National Championships. 
 
For more information on the baseball postseason schedule or track and field 
results, go to broncoathletics.com. 
 

*** 
This week is jam packed with can’t-miss events. 

The most-viewed speaker in the history of TED.com will speak on campus this 
Wednesday during the College of Business Administration’s leadership forum.  

Sir Ken Robinson is one of the leading thinkers on creativity and innovation in the 
workplace. 

*** 

On Thursday, student-entrepreneurs will pitch their project ideas in an effort to 
win $10,000 in seed money at this year’s Bronco Startup Challenge. The event is 
sponsored by the College of Business Administration and the Polyfounders. 

*** 

The spotlight will be on some of our most talented musicians at the 11th 
Songwriter Showcase this Thursday and Friday. Over the years, they have 
performed about 220 original songs in genres ranging from rock and hip hop, to 
pop and country.  

*** 

The Lyle Center for Regenerative Studies will honor the center’s 20th anniversary 
by holding its Spring Festival on Saturday, May 17th. The free event will include 
food, drinks, activities and displays – with a local, sustainable flavor. 



*** 

One of China’s best-known musicians will visit Cal Poly Pomona on May 18th. 
Grammy-nominated Wu Man has toured with artists Yo-Yo Ma and even 
performed at the White House.  

You can find out all the details about these incredible events by visiting the 
master calendar. 

*** 
Have a great week, everyone! 
 


